
       In Our Prayers This Week: 
 

All Church Leaders, especially: +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Fred, Primate of 
the Anglican Church of Canada; +Percy, Metropolitan of the Ecclesiastical Province 
of Canada; +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Jean+, our Rector; and Bonnie+, our deacon. 
 
Bishop Anne Germond, clergy, and people of the Diocese of Algoma. The dean, 
council, and congregations of the Manitoba South Area of the Manitoba-
Northwestern Ontario Synod 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer. We pray for the clergy and congregation of the 
Parish of the Epiphany, Heart’s Delight/Islington, and the Parish of Flowers Cove. 

    
In the CBS Ministerial Cycle of Prayer we pray for all clergy and congregations of the 
various denominations in the Ministerial Association.  
 
We pray for our Alongsiders: Eva Adams and Evelyn Morgan.  
 
Those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney Andrews, Payton Best, 
John Bradbury, Janet Butler, Mary Dawe, William Feaver, Muriel Fowler, Brian 
Gosse, June Greenslade, Deneal Haines, Don Hiscock, Mackenzie Jones, Marion 
Morgan, Sandy Morgan, Glenys O'Brien, Gord Parsons, Pat Reid, Lucy Thistle, 
Harvey Tibbo, Rev. Bonnie, Chris Gillingham, Rodney Bussey, Mary Bussey. Eileen 
Shaw (N.B.). 
 
We pray today for the family of the late Paddy Dwyer, formerly of Kelligrews, who 
passed away on April 3rd; especially his brother Jack, sister-in-law Bobbie and all his 
family and friends. 

 
Today’s bulletin is given in loving memory of: 
  
The Reverend Frederick R. Rowsell+ By Wife Isabel and family. 
 
Todd Hennessey - By Mom (Judy) and sister Lorrie and family. 
 
Richard Morgan (remembering the anniversary of his passing on April 15). 
Florence and family 
 
Mona Wilkins (remembering her passing on April 16). Linda and Jim. 

 

Worship Service Today- Easter Sunday 

8:30 AM and 10:30 AM 

ON DUTY  

Today: 

Easter Sunday 

Next Sunday: 

      April 23, 2017 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 

Persons:  

  

S. Morgan 
S. Parsons 

 
G. Morgan 
K. Morgan 
G. Coates, 
G. Taylor 
 

D. Morgan 
A. Lemoine 

  
D. Pretty 
N. Andrews 
G. Halley 
M. Anthony 
C. Button    R. Hilliard 

Eucharist 

Assistant Annette Stone 

Kelly Scott Dennis 

Morgan 

 

Keith Pack 

Servers’ 

Guild:  
 

Jennifer 

Warford 

  

Altar Guild Margaret S, Joyce M, Amy A, 

Ruth C, Ruby T. 

 

 
Yoga at St. Peter’s- We are pleased to announce this new program in our parish. 
Join us for an evening of relaxation. Come and give yourself the gift of yoga in our 
beautiful 112 year old church on the hill in Upper Gullies. Yoga will be offered from 
7:30-8:30 pm on Tuesdays from April 25-May 16. The early registration will be $30 
for 4 sessions.  Or you can drop in at a fee of $10 per session. By pre-registering you    
also get the opportunity to bring a friend to one of the sessions. You may pre-register 
by contacting St. Peter’s Church at 744-2648, any morning. Pre-registration will also 
take place in person at 7:15 pm on the first night, April 25. Calling the church to pre-
register is encouraged, as space may be limited. Please bring along a mat, a water 
bottle, a towel or light blanket, and dress in layers. These yoga sessions will be 
appropriate for people of all levels. Beginners are welcome. We look forward to 
seeing you at yoga in the peaceful and inspiring atmosphere of St. Peter’s. 

 

Youth Games Night for Grade 7 + Up 
Friday, April 21 @ 7-9pm 

St. Peter’s Church Hall 
Come out for a night of fun.  Bring your Nerf blasters and safety 

glasses! 
Pizza and drinks will be provided 

 



Parish Census 
 
St. Peter’s is asking, “Where are the people in our neighborhood?” The answer to 
this question will enable us to more effectively reach out to those who self-identify as 
Anglican. By ‘parish community’, we’re not only referring to those who are regularly 
involved in the worship, fellowship and financial support of the parish, we’re also 
referring on anyone who would look to St. Peter’s for ministry, such as baptism, 
confirmation, marriage, or burial at a time of personal need.  
 
We are hoping to identify all members of our parish community. And to this end, we 
are conducting a parish census. Whether you have turned to the parish for ministry at 
some point in the past, regularly participate in Sunday worship or simply consider St. 
Peter’s to be ‘your church,’ providing the information requested on the form provided, 
will enable us to better serve you and your family in the future.   We thank you for 
your help in this matter. 
 

St. 
 Peter’s Church Library 

 We are excited to begin a new Ministry at St. Peter’s that we hope will benefit both 
young and old. We will enjoy the benefits of a lending library in our own church. It will 
be housed in the back of our church available for all to access. We will be looking for 
your help in starting this literary adventure. If you have any gently used books that 
are fairly current and are willing to donate we would greatly appreciate it. Or if you 
are shopping and see a great book feel free to buy and donate to this great ministry. 
We are looking for topics such as: inspirational, self-help, mindfulness, grieving/loss, 
addictions, healthful living, family relationships, parenting, recipe books, and joyful 
books. These can be adult or children’s books. Any books or donations may be 
dropped at the parish office. If you wish any further information please contact 
Colleen Reid 240-1209 or  colleenreid@nlesd.ca We look forward to sharing and 
reading at St. Peter’s.  

     

Annual Meeting will be held in the Harish Hall at 3 PM, April 23rd. 

Living Well With Advanced Cancer: Are you living with cancer? Eastern Health 
invites you to attend a 8-week interactive support group designed to help those living 
with advanced cancer to reconnect with and sustain meaning in their lives. Co-
facilitated by the Social Work Department of the Dr. H. Bliss Murphy Cancer Centre 
and the Pastoral Care and Ethics Department of Eastern Health, this program will 
start May 8th and will meet on Monday’s from 2-4 p.m. until June 26th at the Botanical 
Garden Field Centre, 306 Mount Scio Road (weeks 2, 3, and 7 will meet Tuesday 
afternoon). For more information or to register please contact Paul Grimes at 777-
7611 or Bill Haynes at 777-7990. 

 

Pastoral/Spiritual Care 

Pastoral/Spiritual Care is available to all who enter an Eastern Health facility. To 
avail of this ministry of the church, upon admission, you (or your next of kin) will be 
asked if you would like to receive pastoral care. If you answer ‘yes’ and state your 
denomination you will be added to the list of patients to be visited by the chaplain 
and/or pastoral visitor. If you answer ‘no’ your choice will be respected and you will 
not receive a pastoral visit. Should you later change your mind please advise the 
nurse or the Pastoral Care office at 777-6959. Chaplains are bound by the Protection 
of Information Act. Chaplains can only advise your parish clergy of your admission 
with your consent. 

Faith in the Public Square 
Faith in the Public Square is a conference to be hosted by the Anglican Diocese of 
Eastern Newfoundland and Labrador on Saturday, June 3, 2017. This conference will 
look at the contribution of faith communities to the wider social fabric of our province. 
Bishop Peddle will be chairing the gathering and giving a short opening talk. 
Speakers will include Sister Elizabeth Davis, member of the Sisters of Mercy, CEO 
of Eastern Health, and recipient of the Order of Canada, and the Right Honourable 
Adrienne Clarkson, the 26th Governor General of Canada. With invitations extended 
to members of Christian, Jewish, Muslim, Hindu, Sikh and Buddhist communities 
along with other community partners and representatives of municipal, provincial and 
federal levels of government, the conference will explore the place of faith in 
Newfoundland and Labrador and examine the ways in which faith is expressed 
outside the places of worship. The conference will run from 10 a.m. until 4 p.m. on 
Saturday, June 3. For further information and to register, please contact the Reverend 
Christopher Fowler at 689-6697 or by email: cfowler@anglicannl.net.   

ACW Spring Sale 
The ACW Spring Sale will be held on April 29th, beginning at 10:00 AM, with morning 
coffee, and sale of goods. Roast beef dinner at 6 PM, followed by a card game. 
Reserve your tickets by calling the Church office at 744-2648. Tickets to b e paid at 
the door. Deadline, April 25th.  

Thank you from Rev. Bonnie 
 
Rev. Bonnie wishes to thank everyone for their support during her recent health 
problems. The cards, visits and thoughtful gifts were much appreciated. . 
Blessings to you all!! 
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